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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the extraordinary meeting of the Town Council held at the Town Council offices on Monday 24 January 2011 
Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr P E Fleming* (Chairman)


Cllr Miss V Ash*  **

Cllr M Allen*




Cllr J P Corke *
Cllr A B Boom *




Cllr R A Farnham *
Cllr Mrs S A Casson*



Cllr D Foster
Cllr N J Cornwell



Cllr Mrs S Groves *
Cllr J B Taylor*




Cllr V A Howard * 
Cllr M J Teare*




Cllr Mrs M D Morgan*

Cllr V C Whitlock*

* Trained in Power of Wellbeing

** Also District Councillor

In attendance

Cllr Mrs M Olive


East Devon District Council
11/14
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Coombs (P); Cllr Halse (A/L)
11/15
To receive declarations of interest

Cllr Howard – Community Complex (P); Twinning Association (P)
Cllr Morgan – Community Complex (P)
Cllr Farnham – Community Complex (P)
Cllr Teare – Community Complex (P)
Cllr Ash – Community Complex (P)
Cllr Allen – Allotments (P)

11/16
To resolve to set the precept for 2011/12
The Chairman asked Cllr Whitlock to lead the discussion on the precept as he had been closely involved in the proposal. 
Cllr Whitlock outlined the proposal circulated to Members, stressing that the main aim of any increase had been to support local organisations at these difficult times of cuts in funding from both District and County councils. 

Members discussed the proposals by budget headings.
Council Expenses

Members noted that any increases in this area related to the repayment to Reserves of the cost of the Town Poll and also to anticipated increases related to the induction and training of new councillors following the election in May.

Subscriptions

The Clerk advised that subscriptions had been significantly reduced over the past few years and now mainly concentrated on the two national organisations from which the Council received advice. Members noted that the increase related to the need to register both Clerks with the SLCC.

Environment and Tourism

Cllr Teare proposed that the budget be amended so that monies allocated for a community centre be increased from £27,000 to £36,000 to allow for the option of a phased development with full shell when Councillors subsequently met to consider options. This proposal noted that the Council was obliged to be actively exploring alternative accommodation in order to comply with DDA legislation and that maintenance on the current premises could be expected to be substantial going forward as the building continued to show its age. In effect an allocation of monies to give the Council options would be offset by money saved on subsequent costly maintenance if no action were taken. This was seconded by Cllr Ash. 

Cllr Allen proposed an amendment to the resolution that the funding be increased to £36,000 but that the budget line be renamed “Infrastructure Fund” to allow for maximum freedom. This was seconded by Cllr Howard.

Cllr Allen asked for a recorded vote on the amendment.

	
	FOR
	AGAINST
	ABSTAIN

	Cllr Allen
	X
	
	

	Cllr Ash
	
	X
	

	Cllr Boom
	
	X
	

	Cllr Casson
	
	X
	

	Cllr Corke
	
	X
	

	Cllr Cornwell
	
	X
	

	Cllr Farnham
	
	X
	

	Cllr Fleming
	
	X
	

	Cllr Foster
	X
	
	

	Cllr Groves
	
	X
	

	Cllr Howard
	X
	
	

	Cllr Morgan
	
	X
	

	Cllr Taylor
	
	X
	

	Cllr Teare
	
	X
	

	Cllr Whitlock
	
	X
	

	
	3
	12
	0


The motion was defeated.

Cllr Allen asked for a recorded vote on the original proposal.

	
	FOR
	AGAINST
	ABSTAIN

	Cllr Allen
	
	X
	

	Cllr Ash
	X
	
	

	Cllr Boom
	X
	
	

	Cllr Casson
	X
	
	

	Cllr Corke
	X
	
	

	Cllr Cornwell
	X
	
	

	Cllr Farnham
	
	X
	

	Cllr Fleming
	
	X
	

	Cllr Foster
	
	
	X

	Cllr Groves
	X
	
	

	Cllr Howard
	
	X
	

	Cllr Morgan
	
	
	X

	Cllr Taylor
	X
	
	

	Cllr Teare
	X
	
	

	Cllr Whitlock
	X
	
	

	
	9
	4
	2


The motion was carried and IT WAS RESOLVED to increase the budget for the community complex for £36,000.
Grants
Members agreed that an extra £10,000 be confirmed in the budget to act as a fund to help local organisations who may need additional help due to cuts in District and County funding. 

Promotion

Members noted that marketing and newsletter costs had been reduced but that the noticeboard in New Street urgently needed replacing as it was unsafe.

Administration

Members noted that the Clerk was currently investigating whether the current telephone charges were value for money and also that postage costs were being restricted by the increased use of electronic communications.
Premises

Members noted that the Clerk was currently investigating whether the current charges for gas and electricity were value for money.

Staffing

Members noted that there had been good investment in staff over the past few years and that this should stand the Council in good stead as services and responsibilities were increasingly delegated downwards.

Income

Members discussed whether a charge should be made to the Senior Citizens Centre for running costs but it was felt that the Town Council should continue to fully support this organisation and not impose a charge.

Reserves

Cllr Whitlock advised that the advice of the auditor was that the general reserves should be approximately 50% of the precept and this would make the total £80,000. Current general reserves were at £48,000 but he did not feel it prudent at this time to increase reserves and this was agreed.

The Clerk advised that the changes proposed by the Council would mean an increase in the precept for 2011-12 to £167,793 which was equivalent to £40.55 per household per year, or 78p per household per week. Cllr Whitlock advised that this increase still meant that Honiton’s precept was below that set by neighbouring towns. 
THE COUNCIL RESOLVED to set the precept for 2011-12 at £167,793 and the Clerk was instructed to inform East Devon District Council so that payment could be made. 

On behalf of the Council, Cllr Ash thanked Cllr Whitlock and the Clerk for all the work they had done to develop the proposed budget for Members. 

11/17
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40pm.
Signed Chair
                                                                        14 February 2011


